
 

APRIL 2025 

Message from PHS Admin 

We hope your student was able to rejuvenate during spring break and returned refreshed and ready 

to finish strong! Fourth quarter is an exciting time of year with so many events planned. Students are 

busy preparing to compete at the state or regional level in FBLA, FCCLA, Robotics, Speech & 

Debate, FFA and eSports. Student Council is organizing Impalapolooza Week, the week of March 

31st. This is a spirit week at school with many fun activities planned including a movie night, the 

Poudre Pageant, a 1 act play and the Peach Fuzz volleyball tournament. In the world of athletics, our 

spring sports have begun! Our Impalas are excited for the start of Track & Field, Boy’s Swim & 

Dive, Girl’s Golf, Baseball, Girl’s Soccer, Boy’s/Girl’s Lacrosse, Girl’s Tennis, Boys’ Volleyball 

and Unified Soccer. We will be having a Senior Meeting during late start on Wednesday, April 23rd 

at 8:30 AM in the main gym. Poudre Theater rehearses every night this month preparing for opening 

night of the stage performance, Six the Musical, teen edition. The performances will be April 24th, 

25th and 26th at 7:00 PM and a matinee on Sunday April 27th at 2:30 PM. Our TEDxMountain Ave 

2025: Beyond Barriers event will take place on Wednesday, April 30th at 5:00 PM in the auditorium. 

Student Council is preparing for PROM which will be at CSU Canvas Stadium's Hall of Champions 

on Saturday, May 10th from 8:00-11:00 PM. Poudre parents are busy organizing after-prom, Poudre 

Past Midnight, which will be from 10:30 -12:30. If you would like to volunteer to help with after-

prom please contact Kendall Wilson at kendallw@psdschools.org. 

 

Amongst these exciting events, we have spring testing this month. On April 16th and 17th our 

Impalas will SOCK IT TO THE TEST! April 16th will be the PSAT 9 and 10 for freshmen and 

sophomores and CMAS Science 11 for juniors. April 17th will be the SAT test for juniors and the 

Seal of Biliteracy test for seniors. Only those students who are testing will be allowed on campus 

during the morning testing windows on these dates. The afternoons on both the 16th and 17th will be 

asynchronous(not held at Poudre) learning days. Buses will run for students who are testing, and the 

cafeteria will be serving both breakfast and lunch, just the same as other school days. Please contact 

Kendall Wilson, kendallw@psdschools.org regarding any further questions about spring testing.  

 

Friday, April 18th is a no school day for students or staff!  

 

We are excited to finish strong Impalas! Thank you for your partnership supporting our students, 

GO POUDRE!  

 

Sincerely,  

 

PHS Admin 

mailto:kendallw@psdschools.org
mailto:kendallw@psdschools.org
https://www.instagram.com/poudre_impalas/
https://www.facebook.com/phsimpalas
https://x.com/i/flow/login?redirect_after_login=%2Fimpalatweets
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Spring Testing 

Each spring students are required by the Colorado Department of Education to take 

a test in reading, writing, math and science. 

 

PHS will host REMOTE LEARNING DAYS on these testing days: Wednesday, 

April 16th and Thursday, April 17, 2025.  This means that students will not 

attend class at PHS but instead log into Google Classroom from home and 

complete their assignments posted online. Only students who are testing will be 

allowed on campus on those dates. 

 

Please note that there is no late start on Wednesday, April 16, 2025. 

 

There is no school on Friday, April 18th, 2025. 

 

WHO TAKES A TEST?  WHICH TEST DO THEY TAKE? 

• Seniors do not take any exams other than those seniors who choose to 

take the Seal of Biliteracy exam on Thursday, April 17th. 

• Juniors will take the CMAS Science exam on Wednesday, April 

16th and the SAT exam on Thursday, April 17th. 

• Sophomores will take the PSAT 10 exam on Wednesday, April 16th. 

• Freshmen will take the PSAT 9 exam on Wednesday, April 16th. 

 

This is a great opportunity for your student to either practice test taking or hone 

their skills and improve their scores.  This test will also allow you to evaluate your 

academic growth from freshman year up to and beyond junior year. 

 

HOW LONG IS THE TEST? 

• Seniors / Seal of Biliteracy / 3 hours 

• Juniors / CMAS Science / 2 hours 

• Juniors / SAT / 3 hours 

• Sophomores / PSAT 10 / 2 hours and 30 minutes 

• Freshmen / PSAT 9 / 2 hours and 30 minutes 

 

HOW DO I OPT MY STUDENT OUT OF THE TEST? 

1. Log into ParentVue. 

2. Select your student. 

3. Select PSD Forms and Applications. 

4. Select Forms. 

5. Select the test you would like to opt out of. 

 

You can also print and sign a paper copy of the exempt form online at  

https://www.psdschools.org/academics/student-outcomes/district-state-

assessments/excusing-students-state-assessments. Hand in opt out forms to 

school counseling department. 

 

Exams begin promptly at 9:05 am. Students are to bring their school laptop fully 

charged.  We encourage parents to pick up their students after the exam on the 

testing day. 

https://www.healthdistrict.org/cayac
mailto:Rob@tscacolorado.com
https://psdschools.nutrislice.com/menu/poudre-high/lunch/march/2017/
https://www.psdschools.org/academics/student-outcomes/district-state-assessments/excusing-students-state-assessments
https://www.psdschools.org/academics/student-outcomes/district-state-assessments/excusing-students-state-assessments
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Spring Testing, continued... 

https://www.pactcolorado.org/
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Spring Testing (Spanish) 

http://www.shopballoonsnmore.com/
https://www.columbinehealth.com/
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Spring Testing (Arabic) 

http://www.healthdistrict.org/
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https:/youthclinic.com/?utm_source=mailchimp&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=poudre_schooldistrict_highschool_newsletter_ad
https://www.creativecollegeadmissioncounseling.com/
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Graduation Information 

Graduation Save the Date:  
 

Mandatory graduation practice: Thursday, 

May 22 from 1:30 – 3:00pm, Moby Arena, 

CSU 

 

Poudre High School Graduation Ceremony:  

Saturday, May 24, 2025 at Colorado State 

University’s Moby Arena 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cap and Gown Donations Appreciated: 
 

Not all students who plan to graduate from Poudre 

High School can afford to purchase a cap, gown and 

tassel for the ceremony. PHS lends out as many as 

we have available for students to borrow. This year, 

the need is greater than the amount we have. If you 

or a family member have one that is gently used and 

you would like to help other Poudre graduates feel 

the pride of partaking in the graduation ceremony, 

please donate it. It’s simple, drop it off at the front 

office, we will get it to a 2025 graduate to wear 

during the ceremony in May. Thank you.  

 

For more information contact Kailey Loper, 

kloper@psdschools.org  

Senior Yard Signs 

Attention Parents of Senior Students: 
 

Celebrate Your Senior's Achievements with Custom 

Yard Signs! As our seniors prepare to embark on their 

next adventure, what better way to commemorate their 

high school journey than with a personalized yard sign 

proudly displaying their graduation year and school 

spirit? For just $20.00 each, you can purchase these 

special senior yard signs to showcase your pride and 

support for your graduating student. Whether it's 

displayed in your front yard or at their graduation 

party, these signs serve as a beautiful reminder of their 

accomplishments and the exciting journey ahead. Don't 

miss out on this opportunity to celebrate your senior's 

success and show your school pride as well as support 

our ACE student-run print shop! 
 

Contact Suzy Spezzano at sspezzano@psdschools.org 

or place your order through this link and secure your 

senior's yard sign. Taking orders through May 10th, 

pay through School Pay. Make this graduation season 

unforgettable! 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScfve2_

7bi05vgafweU7PZno1qHC0Gyc17jZUq1PC8_ALR

7g/viewform?usp=sf_link 

mailto:kloper@psdschools.org
mailto:sspezzano@psdschools.org
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScfve2_7-bi05vgafweU7PZno1qHC0Gyc17jZUq1PC8_ALR7g/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScfve2_7-bi05vgafweU7PZno1qHC0Gyc17jZUq1PC8_ALR7g/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScfve2_7-bi05vgafweU7PZno1qHC0Gyc17jZUq1PC8_ALR7g/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScfve2_7-bi05vgafweU7PZno1qHC0Gyc17jZUq1PC8_ALR7g/viewform?usp=sf_link
mailto:Rob@tscacolorado.com
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Attention Current 9th Grade Students & Families 

High school credit earned in middle school. 

 

When a student transitions from middle school to high school, students who completed qualifying high school credit earning 

courses while in middle school, will see these courses and grades included on their high school course history in Student VUE/

Parent VUE.  

 

These credits and grades are included in a student ’s high school transcript and grade point average. Students/Parents may choose 

to NOT receive HS credit for qualifying middle school courses and to NOT have them calculated in the high school GPA. Please 

review and consult with the student ’s high school counselor as needed. 

 

The window for declining HS credit begins the FIRST DAY of a student ’s ninth grade school year and ends the LAST DAY of a 

student ’s ninth grade school year.  

 

Counselors can work with you to complete the PSD High School Credit for Middle School Courses opt -out Form. 

https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/curriculum_instruction_assessment/Curriculum%20and%20Subject%

20Areas/Opt_Out_Form_HS_Credit_for_MS-Courses.pdf 

https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/curriculum_instruction_assessment/Curriculum%20and%20Subject%20Areas/Opt_Out_Form_HS_Credit_for_MS-Courses.pdf
https://www.psdschools.org/sites/default/files/PSD/curriculum_instruction_assessment/Curriculum%20and%20Subject%20Areas/Opt_Out_Form_HS_Credit_for_MS-Courses.pdf
mailto:poudresoftballboosters@gmail.com
mailto:poudretheatre.org
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Save the Date! 

Prom will be on Saturday May 10th at 
Canvas Stadium from 8-11 pm 

Tickets will be sold April 28th-May 
9th during lunch in the Flag Hallway 

Tickets will be $30 in advance and $35 
at the door for all Juniors, Seniors, and 
guests. 

Students bringing a guest from another 
school must complete a guest form and have admin approval before the dance. These will 
be available in the front office. 

https://bit.ly/TEDxMA2025
http://ted.com/
http://applepodcasts.com/tedtalksdaily
mailto:smosnik@psdschools.org
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forms.gle/ovdGhHtsaA3KFvFb6 

All Tryouts will be in our Wrestling Gym 

https://l.instagram.com/?u=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FovdGhHtsaA3KFvFb6&e=AT1GlcADiwi-gCKAWjsIlQ7ZxXkPeo1jex185PRAY0hdLbr1Y3bNArAAOgAoamWmiCenRvhiZsGeVhivWAOcH3nP1PNrE6g-


 

Page 13 Poudre High School 

Hello students and families, 

 

Work-based Learning is a class students can take to receive high school elective credit for working at a job, internship, or 

apprenticeship.   

 

Looking for a work-based learning opportunity? Students, log into your Xello account and click the “Opportunities” link on the 

right side of the page.  You will see all jobs, internships, apprenticeships, and more regarding work-based learning opportunities.  

The opportunities are updated daily, so check often. 

 

If you have questions, please contact Wendy Tomaschow, Work-based Learning Coordinator at Poudre High School.  My email is 

wtomasch@psdschools.org. My work cell number is 970-661-2909. 

 

Spring is the internship and apprenticeship hiring season for many businesses and a great time for high school students to look for 

a summer job. See me now to get your resume and interview skills ready!    

     

Spring work-based learning events: 
 

1. Aims Allied Health Program Career Tour - April 4, 2025 

2. Senior Hiring Fair - April 10, 2025 

mailto:wtomasch@psdschools.org
mailto:Rob@tscacolorado.com
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SRO Corner 

Bicycle Safety and Prom Safety 

 
Hello PSD Families, it is hard to believe it is already April! This month, as warmer weather  

approaches, bicycle safety and prom safety are on our minds. 

 

As the weather starts to warm up, you are likely to see more bicycle riders to and from school. If 

your student rides their bicycle to school, please make sure that your student is taking measures to 

keep themselves safe. First and foremost, wear a helmet! Please ensure that your student wears their 

helmet and that you as parents, demonstrate safe practices by wearing one yourself while on a 

bicycle or scooter. 

 

While traveling on a bicycle or scooter, please use the bicycle lanes and travel on the right side of 

the road, going the same direction of traffic. While crossing, use the crosswalks and make eye 

contact with drivers before crossing to ensure that you are seen. We are seeing a lot of students that 

are wearing ear buds while riding. While this can make a more entertaining ride, please remember 

that it is important to hear cars and other things around you. Consider using ear buds that allow 

noise around you or only using one. 

 

As drivers, please be aware that there will be more bicycles on the road. Please remember that school zones are 20 mph and to be 

extra vigilant in these areas. Remember to take an extra look when pulling out of street parking near schools as bicycles may be 

coming from behind you. 

 

Prom is coming on May 10! We wanted to send out a friendly reminder that drug and alcohol use, prior to or during prom will not 

be tolerated. School administrators as well as SRO’s will be present at prom and students will not be allowed in if they are 

impaired. Parents will be called to ensure the student has a safe ride home. School consequences will be in place if your student is 

found to be impaired at the prom. Most schools will also provide an after-prom event, in which the same rules will apply. We want 

prom to be a happy memory from your student’s high school career! 

SRO Josh Golden 
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https://www.jostensyearbooks.com/
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Sports 

Support the Boys’ Basketball Program 

 

On Sunday, April 27 boys basketball will be having a fundraiser at Casey's Carwash.   

Come support the team and get your car shined up! 

Interested in boys’ tennis? 

 

Practices and Junior Team Tennis (JTT) are starting soon.  JTT is matches every Monday during the Summer.  Coach 

needs to know by May 1st if you are interested in playing.  Please let Coach Berkner know if you are interested at 

aberkner@psdschools.org. 

 

Sko Poudre! 

mailto:aaronw@psdschools.org
mailto:aberkner@psdschools.org
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Sports, continued... 

mailto:etonkin@psdschools.org
https://register.ryzer.com/camp.cfm?id=294126&teamcamp=player
mailto:etonkin@psdschools.org
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Sports, continued... 
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https://rsvp.eftours.com/ueky8cp

